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WITH IMPLEMENTATION OF ACA,
WILL MORE PLANS SELF FUND?

Self-funded health insurance may
become more popular among smaller
businesses, as some look to skirt
requirements of the health care reform
law.

Self-funded plans are exempt from the
new excise tax on health insurance
premiums under the Affordable Care
Act (ACA), as well as the law's minimum
set of “essential benefits” and limit on
higher premiums for older enrollees.

Unless exempted, self-funding of an
employer's health care benefits plan
complies with the Employee Retirement
Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA).
Self-funding of a plan places the
employer in the position of the insurance
company in that the employer takes on
the risk of variations in cost of medical
services covered under the plan.

Fifty-eight percent of all employer-based
health plans in the United States are self
funded, covering about 80 million lives,
according to a study by Employee
Benefit Research Institute. At 64
percent, Arizona ranks first in the
Mountain Region for percentage of
employees covered through a self-funded
plan.

The many benefits of self-funding include:
elimination of most premium tax (usually
only for stop-loss insurance); lower cost
of administration; cash flow benefit (cash
paid out only when claims are paid);
control of plan design (very important with
advent of the ACA, plus state mandatory
benefits); and access to detailed cost
reporting.

The ACA has exempted self-funded
health plans from its provisions, except
for some minor requirements. Therefore,
self-funded plans will not be required to
change in any significant way to conform
with the provisions of the ACA. Notable
provisions include: material modifications
must be disclosed 60 days prior to
effective date; per beneficiary annual and
lifetime limits are not allowed, except for
non-essential benefits; must renew
enrollees, unless the enrollee commits
fraud or intentional material
misrepresentation; must cover preventive

health services and with no cost sharing;
and no requirement to cover essential
health benefits.

The expectation is that self-funding will
increase as health care reform becomes
fully effective and health care insurance
premiums continue to increase.
According to a Munich Health survey of
executives in health plans, HMOs and
disease management firms, 82 percent
have experienced a growing level of
interest among employers in self-funding.

WILL SHIFT TO “RETAIL” MEDICINE
HELP SLOW HEALTH COSTS?

The Affordable Care Act (ACA) brings
with it many changes that could help slow
the rate of increase in health care costs,
including value-based reimbursements
and Accountable Care Organizations.
However, the biggest change — for both
providers and patients — may be the
growing popularity of high-deductible
health plans.

Some experts predict fewer employers
will offer health coverage this year; others
may whittle away at things like coverage
for dependents. Accompanying the trend
toward individual plans, high-deductible
plans represent a shift from “wholesale”
to “retail” medicine.

The theory is that individuals with high-
deductible health plans become smarter
consumers. They will be more willing to
find cost-effective alternatives to
hospitalization — or even their primary
care doctor — depending on the care that
is needed. Consumers also bring with
them expectations from other retail
experiences, including 24/7
communication access and a larger
emphasis on price and value.

A shift towards individuals also means
new products and different education,
outreach and advertising campaigns.
Medical care providers will have to adjust
their business models and how charges
are allocated to address these changes.
Already, we are seeing greater interest in
urgent care facilities, free-standing
emergency rooms and retail clinics.

Even among employer-sponsored plans,
high-deductible plans are growing in
popularity. In 2012, surveys of about
1,000 employers showed that 13 percent
offered high-deductible plans. That figure
grew to 17 percent in 2013 and 44
percent in 2014.

BANNER HEALTH SHINES IN
NATIONAL ACO EXPERIMENT

Slightly more than half (60 out of 114) of
the organizations to join Medicare
accountable care efforts in 2012 did not
reduce spending below targets during
their first 12 months in the program,
according to results released Jan. 30 by
the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid
Services.

However, Banner Health Network is a big
exception. Banner Health Network and
one other ACO in the United States
accounted for 40 percent of the $146.9
million in savings among the 32 Medicare
Pioneer Models nationwide.

CMS prefaced the national results by
saying ACOs are designed to achieve
savings over several years, not always on
an annual basis.

Of the 54 ACOs that exceeded their
benchmarks in the first 12 months, 29
generated shared savings totaling more
than $126 million. ACOs share with
Medicare any savings generated from
lowering the growth in health care costs

State-of-the-State
A HUGE SUCCESS

Thank you to all who sponsored
and attended our Winter 2014
events. A special thank you to our
presenters for their insightful
presentations: Beth Lazare, deputy
director of AHCCCS; Steve Rees,
benefit consultant, CBIZ; and Jim
Hammond, Professional Healthcare
Solutions.

JOIN US FOR ONE OF OUR
SUMMER BREAKFASTS:

Tucson – Tuesday, June 24
The Arizona Inn

Phoenix – Friday, June 27

Pointe Hilton at Squaw Peak
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while meeting standards for quality care.
NEW RULES IMPROVE MENTAL

HEALTH COVERAGE

The Obama administration has taken two
major steps to improve insurance
coverage for mental health conditions.
The Affordable Care Act (ACA) includes
mental health coverage and substance
abuse treatment among the 10 “essential
health benefits”, which means ACA-
compliant plans must include this
coverage. In addition, rules were recently
released as part of the implementation of
the Mental Health Parity and Addiction
Equity Act of 2008. This law requires
insurance coverage for mental ailments
must be comparable to coverage for
physical ailments.

The new rules apply to most health plans
and are effective beginning July 1. The
rules tighten requirements in areas such
as medical necessity guidelines,
geographical discrepancies, prior
approval and level of coverage when
comparing mental health coverage to
other coverage.

Expanding and clarifying mental health
coverage does not necessarily mean that
access to such care will improve. Many
office-based psychiatrists, for example,
do not contract with insurance company
networks. A December study published in
JAMA Psychiatry found that only about
half of psychiatrists accept private
insurance.

LAGNIAPPE

::: The University of Arizona has
expanded the Rural Health Professions
Program to its downtown Phoenix
medical campus. Two of the program’s
main objectives are to increase the
number of medical professionals
practicing in rural settings and to develop
collaborative relationships with health
care providers in rural communities. The
broader exposure is intended to generate
greater interest in the program’s goals.

::: The Centers for Medicare &
Medicaid Services (CMS) has given
approval to the State of Arizona to
assess hospital fees to help offset the
expansion of the Medicaid program in the
state. The Arizona Health Care Cost
Containment System made the request of
CMS in anticipation of the 300,000-
member increase in the Medicaid rolls,
which likely represents a $1.6 billion
budget expansion.

::: CMS also recently announced it will
delay for one year the third and final
phase of its electronic health record
incentive program. The extension
provides another year for providers to
show that they’ve met Stage 2 criteria of
the program. Stage 2 will be extended
through 2016; and Stage 3 won’t begin
until at least fiscal year 2017 for hospitals
and calendar year 2017 for physicians
and other health care professionals that
have completed at least two years at
Stage 2.

::: Becker’s Hospital Review named
James Dickson, CEO of Copper Queen
Community Hospital in Bisbee, to its
inaugural list of “Fifty Rural Hospital
CEOs to Know.” In 2011, Dickson was
honored with the Shirley Ann Munroe
Award from the American Hospital
Association, which recognizes top
innovative rural hospital executives.

::: Northwest Medical Center in Tucson
has completed its $50 million surgery
wing expansion. The new wing features
16 operating rooms, each outfitted as
minimally invasive operating room suites.

::: Rural/Metro Corp. in Scottsdale has
agreed to pay $2.8 million to settle
federal allegations that it misclassified
Medicare charges for hospital transports
between 2007 and 2011. The settlement
agreement excludes any finding of
wrongdoing or any admission of liability
by Rural/Metro. The corporation is
currently in Chapter 11 bankruptcy status.
However, with its reorganization plan
confirmed by the U.S. Bankruptcy Court
for the District of Delaware, Rural/Metro
anticipates emerging from Chapter 11
bankruptcy within the next few weeks.

::: In a dramatic about face, the U.S.
Chamber of Commerce reversed its
decision to work for repeal of the
employer mandate component of the
Affordable Care Act. Instead, it will work
to encourage changes that are business-
friendly.

::: myEasyBook, UnitedHealthcare’s
online health care shopping/appointment
service that debuted in Phoenix in 2013,
will be available to employers in Dallas
and Denver in early 2014, with additional
markets to be added through the year.

::: U.S. health spending continued to
grow slowly for the fourth consecutive
year, increasing 3.7 percent in 2012 to

$2.8 trillion, or $8,915 per person. As a
share of gross domestic product, health
spending fell slightly from 17.3 percent in
2011 to 17.2 percent in 2012.

::: According to a report on physician
shortages issued by Barton Associates,
a national physician and nurse
practitioner staffing and recruiting firm,
one in three practicing physicians in the
United States is over the age of 55 and
considering retirement. The number of
Medicare-sponsored residency slots has
been capped since 1997, and medical
school graduates may exceed the
number of residency positions by 2015.
Arizona ranks No. 32 nationwide in the
number of physicians actively practicing
medicine per 100,000 people.

COMINGS & GOINGS

Cancer Treatment Centers of America in
Goodyear named Matt McGuire
president and CEO. He has been serving
as interim president and CEO. ::: Roger
Stinton has joined Scottsdale Health
Partners as director of finance,
contracting and network operations. :::
Mark Thomas is now vice president of
employee relations at Phoenix Children’s
Hospital. ::: Jennifer Kaufman is vice
president of marketing for Blue Cross
Blue Shield of Arizona. ::: Dawn Cirri
has been named assistant vice president
of regional operations-managed care for
Tenet Healthcare. ::: Lance
Donkerbrook has been named COO of
Commonwealth Primary Care ACO.
Bradley Ludwick has joined Health Net
as manager of provider contract
negotiations. ::: Lisa Leveque is
director of practice management and
business development for IPC, the
Hospitalist Company. ::: Steve James is
the new manager of contracting for
Dignity Health. ::: Thomas Loff has left
his interim CFO position at Banner
Health’s Page Hospital to become CFO
at Banner’s East Morgan County Hospital
in Brush, Colo. ::: Southwestern Eye
Center, Mesa, has hired Frank Tirone as
CIO.
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